Hello! This is Kathryn Hubbard with the AIM Europe PrayerLine for Friday 3rd July 2020.
Diaspora ministry in the UK is continuing in new ways during lockdown: “Prior to the pandemic, a group of international women and their toddlers would come together each Wednesday morning to make friends while practicing English. Early on in lockdown, we moved our meeting online using a Bible story with pictures. Several ladies have joined these online lessons, some of whom do not show us their faces. Without the visual facial cues or gestures, the ladies have had to work hard at using their English and we can see improvement. What’s even more exciting is the way that the ladies have been interacting with the Bible stories. Join us in thanking God for this open “door” of opportunity… Please pray for further ministry opportunities as social distancing measures ease, and for spiritual fruit, especially from the English lessons.”
Alan & Pauline Jordan serve with the Africa Inland Church at the Northern Bible Training Centre in Marsabit, northern Kenya. Alan teaches at the Training Centre and Pauline is the Administrator of the local AIC primary school. “As churches have not been able to meet together, we have been able to help with the services on the local radio station. This has been very beneficial to so many people who are isolated in their remote areas, listening on their mobiles. It has been encouraging from the amount of people phoning in for prayer… Praise God for successful services for teenagers and youth on the local radio station during the pandemic.”
Peter & Katy Wilson work at Titchie Swot, Rift Valley Academy’s primary school, and AIM-run school for missionary children. Peter is the Principal and Katy teaches Fourth Grade. They returned to the UK at the beginning of June for their Home Assignment. “Rift Valley Academy (RVA) recently decided that next term will also be online and there [has been] a mass exodus with 27 families leaving. There are still 20+ families at RVA and there is a sense from them that they are the remnant. In addition a positive case on campus meant three families were also quarantining and so morale is low. We were however encouraged to hear that the case was asymptomatic and people are doing well. Plan A for us is to return at the end of August if possible. We hope to give those that have remained a break and maybe release them until Term 2, when, all being well, school will start back up. Please pray for those that are still at RVA and the many families home schooling all over Africa. Pray too for wisdom in all the decisions needing made affecting the school in the coming weeks.”
Please keep praying for Africa, AIM Europe and our missionaries during the current Covid-19 pandemic. You will find ideas of how to pray at: eu.aimint.org/covid-19
Thank you for praying with AIM Europe. Our next PrayerLine will be on Friday 10th July 2020.
[bookmark: _GoBack]“It is for freedom that Christ has set us free. Stand firm, then, and do not let yourselves be burdened again by a yoke of slavery.” Galatianas 5:1
